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PREFACE

The conception of the Fort Providence project properly
begins back in February 1969, with the accidental discovery of
a passage in a book which purported to give the location of the
post. Since the fort itself was unknown, the discovery of what
could be an interesting chapter in Canadian history spurred
immediate research into the location and history of Fort
Providence.

From the historic material available the location of the post
was narrowed down to an area of Great Slave Lake, at the
mouth of the Yellowknife River, near Wool Bay (Fig. I).
Consulting the journals of Sir John Frank lin, it was found that
his observations placed Fort Providence in latitude 620 17'
19" north and longitude 114v 09' 28" west (Franklin
1823:208) (Fig. 2). Subsequent research found Franklin to be
in error, as his observations were approximately two miles too
far west and one-half mile too far north.

Letters from Bill McDonald and Gerry Clayton were in
agreement as to the exact location of the post as being
between two small creeks, east of Wool Bay, at latitude 62
17' north and longitude 114006' west (Fig. 2).

With the location of Fort Providence firmly established,
plans were drawn up for a preliminary excavation to be
conducted sometime in the summer. Through the kind
assistance of Prof. R. G. Williamson, these plans were
presented to the Centennial Committee of the orthwest
Territories wit h the idea that this work be designated as a
Centennial project.

Upon acceptance of the plan as a Centennial project in the
spring of 1969, preparations were begun for the excavation. A
trip was made to Yellow knife on July 3rd, and with Bill
McDonald as a guide, the actual site was viewed.

On July 20th the crew, consisting of Dale Perry, Dean
Clark and Carl Ryhorchuk , arrived at the site by plane. By
3:30 p.m. the same day surveying and excavation had begun.
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